Minutes for November Board Meeting

November 4, 2012

Attendees 



Aaron Grieco
Bill Collins
Byron Frank
Dan Stepeck
Dave Conrad
Enrico Chiarillo
Frank Albert
John Calcavecchia
Larry Green
Mike Gulino
Mike Mihalek
Tim McKenzie
Tom Engle
Vin Bergin
		



1) Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm
2) Motion made to accept September, 2012 meeting minutes.  Motion seconded and accepted.
3) Matt Guglielmo, Treasurer, was not present, but submitted a Treasurer’s report for the month of October.
Revenue
· Fall Registration - ($425): additional $255 received, but not deposited
Expenses
· Field Maintenance – ($277): tractor repair and trash removal
· Uniforms – ($1,554): balance for fall uniforms
· Umpires – ($2,305)
· Administrative – ($450):  web hosting fee
· Other ($178) – condolence gifts
4)       Clean Up Day – Saturday, November 3 
· Mike Mihalek took down the signs on October 27 in preparation for Hurricane Sandy (thanks Mike)
· 8 people showed up for Clean Up Day
· All the nets and L-screens were stored in the tractors sheds
· Dumpsters were emptied
· Todd cleaned up the concession stand
· Mike Malario will be chairperson of Fields and Facilities for the upcoming season
· Long range plans need to be developed
5) Umpires
· Some difficulty in getting umpires to fill all of the games.
· For the away games, mostly it is adults who are umpiring for other towns (usually only 1 umpire)
· For next year, we still need an umpire-in-chief (maybe one for Majors / Minors and another for Junior/Senior/Big)
6) Rico will send out the by-laws and constitution to Mike Gulino and Byron Frank.  Current by-laws and constitution will be sent to the Executive and Advisory Board before the next meeting.  Byron has offered to review and suggest changes for an upcoming meeting.
7) Mike Gulino thanked the outgoing Board members (Kevin Quigley, Larry Green and Dan Stepeck).  Also, thanked our outgoing President (Rico Chiarillo).
8) Questions were raised around the election process.  What constitutes a voting member?  Membership rules will be reviewed as part of the amending of the by-laws and constitution.
9) Ongoing worry for the league is the reduction of players for baseball and softball.  Approximately 50 less players in 2012 as compared to 2012.  Mike Gulino has suggested we form a Marketing Committee to look at different ways of getting kids to join the league.
10) Audit Committee needs to be established for the upcoming year.
11) Sale of tractor is suggested.
12) Long discussion on how we should structure the divisions next year.  Many possible options which include the following:
· Same as 2012 (T, A, AA, AAA, National and American)
· Other options include
(a) Combining A and AA
(b) Combining AA and AAA
(c) Combining AAA and National
13) Next FYBL meeting scheduled for December 2 at 7:00 pm
14) Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm
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